
EYFS 

Ruby   

We have been shape hunting outdoors!  

We have been exploring different 2D shapes 
and finding them in a variety of forms!  

 

 

Amber 

This week, we have been looking at Doctors and Nurses as 
people who help us. We have learned how to keep ourselves 
safe and how to help others using DR ABC! We even put our 
friends in recovery position. Ask us to show you!  
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KS1 

Opal   

In English, we are writing a retell of the story The Great        
Explorer and we have been learning to extend our sentences 
using conjunctions.  

Jade  

This week in gymnastics, we have been learning about different 
jumps and rolls. Ask us all about the types of jumps and rolls 
we have learned.  

 

 

 

Pearl  

In science, we have been learning about how the number of 
hours varies over the different months of the year. We even 
created some physical pictograms show this.   

Parents Meetings  

Parents Meetings have taken place across school this week. The teachers 

have enjoyed talking to all parents/carers about their child’s learning and the 

progress they have made so far this year. It has been great seeing so many 

parents/carers support their child to make sure they have a successful year 

and reach their full potential. If for any reason you have not yet spoken to 

your child’s teacher, please arrange to do so as soon as possible.  



Lower KS 2 

Topaz  

The children in Topaz class have learnt all about the benefits of a 
healthy diet and exercise.  We even did a 5 minute Joe Wicks workout 
to get our bodies moving!  Ask us to put it on our iPads at home and 
have a go with us!  

 

Citrine  

This week, the children in Citrine class have clocked up 
hours of times tables practice and have developed their 
strategies for  multiplication and division using concrete 
and pictorial representations.   

 

Emerald  

This week in PSHE we have been talking 
about our emotions. We discussed our    
difficult feelings and what we can do to help 
ourselves and other people when they are 
experiencing them. We worked together to 
create a tree for our classroom with           
reminders of how we can help.  

Upper KS2 

Amethyst  

We have begun to investigate fractions in our maths lessons this week. We have 
learnt how to convert improper fractions to a mixed number.   

 

 

Tanzanite 

This week we have collected pieces of information 
from our reading in class and our English lessons 
where we have focused on Macbeth and our       
History lessons on the Tudors to create our own  
report about Witchcraft in Tudor England. 

 

Sapphire  

This week in science, we have been learning about the planets in our 
solar system. We have investigated the relative distance and size of 
the planets as well as comparing the time taken for each planet to 
rotate. We are working on creating a 3D model of our learning.   



Star of the Week 

    Well done to this weeks stars of the week.                                                              

Principal's Reading Champions:  

Saman, George, Charlie, Shaz, Geniviene, Zayaan, Lucie, Iysla-Mae, Daud, Isla, 

Olivia. 

Amber Hajra  
For continued effort towards building your confidence with your 

sounds!   

Ruby Jacob-Jack   For being so focused and fantastic in all his learning.   

Opal Paul   For having a fantastic week in school and trying his best . 

Jade Abdullah   For an improvement in his phonics and writing.    

Pearl Ensley   Working so hard on his reading and phonics.   

Topaz Harris   Some fantastic listening and contributions in class.   

Citrine Hibba   

For putting in the extra effort each and every day. From producing    

extra work to ensuring all work is beautifully presented, Hibba is proud 

to work hard and gets the results she deserves.  

Emerald Kaylen   
For working really hard with his reading this week and not giving up 

when he finds words tricky   

Amethyst Laaibah   For making excellent progress in maths this week.   

Tanzanite Laila   
For demonstrating excellent resilience and determination in her maths 

this week .  

Sapphire Inayah R   
Demonstrating to the whole class how to calculate finding the common 

denominator in two unlike fractions. Super work!   

Reception & KS1 Nativity  

The children in Reception will perform the Nativity, whilst children in KS1 will be singing during the 

performance. There will be two performances – 09:15 and 14:00 on Monday 18th December.  Due 

to the capacity levels of the hall, there will be two tickets available for each family. To ensure that 

all families can watch their child, this will be strictly adhered to. Tickets will need to be shown to 

gain entry to the performance. Young children under 3 may attend if they are sat on their parents’ 

knee – they won’t have their own chair. Tickets will be on a first come first served basis and will be 

available at the school office from 08:30 on 4th December.  Should there be tickets still available 

on 11th December, they will be offered to Reception parents first,  followed by KS1 parents. The 

performance will be shared on our private YouTube page so 

that you can watch it at home too!   

We are sure that this will be a super         

performance and we can’t wait to share it 

with you.  



 

 

 

Christmas calendar  

 

 

 

Thank you to the families who have secured a 

place on the Robinwood residential trip by 

paying the deposit. Now that the numbers are 

finalised, we will start to arrange the finer   

details – we will keep you updated! The       

remainder of the balance (£50) is due no later 

than Wednesday 10th January. You can pay 

either in full or in instalments on Parent Pay.    

 Word of the Week  

  



Crossing Patrol  

We are currently experiencing intermittent levels of school crossing patrol 

outside Alt Academy. This means, that there will be some sessions where 

there is not a crossing patrol on site. Whilst staff on duty can support a child  

crossing the road if they appear to be in danger, this support is not              

consistently available and is not to be relied upon. Please support your       

children to be safe on the crossing. If your child walks to and from school 

alone, please discuss road safety with them.    

Programme of Coffee Morning Agenda 2023-24  Autumn 2 

Coffee mornings will take place every Tuesday morning at 9:00am in the KS2 hall.  

Everyone is welcome to attend. Here is the agenda for this half term..... please come 

and join us!  

 

 

 



 

Reindeer parade   

On Saturday, we were very proud to be part of the Oldham Christmas 

Parade.  

The parade saw Santa and his friends start the Christmas celebrations. It was a super opportunity 

to be part of the yuletide fun and a wonderful time was had by all!   

 






